Communication for external users of OHID tools and outputs.

Impact of 2021 Census results on the publication of indicators in OHID profiles.
The publication of ONS 2021 mid-year populations data has been delayed until at least October or November 2022.  This delay enables ONS to align the population estimates with the 2021 Census data. The 2021 Census results indicate that,  for some LAs, the 2021 mid-year populations may be very different from the existing 2020 mid-year populations.
The delay in the publication of the data will have an impact on the timing of publication of indicators within our profiles, outputs and reports. OHID analysts will produce indicators for 2021 as soon as possible after the receipt of the 2021 mid-year populations. If necessary, indicators will be released in priority order.
This may mean a change from the normal publication schedule or an extra release for some of our profiles. For example, the November 2022 release of the PHOF may be delayed to December or an additional release of the PHOF may be published in December. 
As with previous Censuses, a back series of revised mid-year population estimates will be produced by ONS. We don’t know the timeframe for these yet. OHID will update the time series for our published indicators once these are available. 
Changes to publications schedules, once confirmed, will be communicated via usual routes.


